From; Cathy Johnstone

To:

Cc:

Subject: FW: MT18/666 Reps for Lee Evans MP to Premler
Date: Thursday, 16 August 2018 6:16:25 PM

Apologies all = MT18/666 is now required asap - see below advice from the MO. | know that you
are all extremely busy with BE notes and other urgent requests, but your assistance would be
appreciated.

To be able to consolidate the advice, please provide this to MES no later than 10.00 am Monday,
20 August.

Document tendered by
MES — please change due date to 10.00 am 20 August.

Thanks all

Resolved to pubﬁs@ / No

s

Cathy Johnstone | Director Ministerial and Executive Services
Policy Coordination and Governance | NSW Department of Education

If you receive this email by mistake, please delete it and notify me.
The Department of Education does not waive any privilege or confidentiality associated with this email.

From: Deborah O'Sullivan
Sent: Thursday, 16 August 2018 5:24 PM
To: Cathy Johnstone

Subject: MT18/666 Reps for Lee Evans MP to Premier

Cathy and Annabel

| have received a call from the Premier’s office this afternoon, they are
seeking the information requested in MT 18/666 imminently.

| have indicated that | would seek departmental support to obtain advice
as soon as possible. Could you please inquire if there is any capacity to
complete the request by noon on Monday 20 August, this would be greatly
appreciated by the Premier,

| do note that RML18/2253 signed by the Minister on 7 August was a
response to Mr Evans about Stanwell Park Public School Parents and Citizens
Association which is a duplicate of corro sent to Premiers office.

Deborah O'Sullivan
Senior Departmental Liaison Officer
Office of the Minister for Education

This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information.
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MT18/666

The following is information addressing the representations made by Mr Lee Evans MP,
Member for Heathcote following a morning tea held on Wednesday 30 May 2018 attended by
the Premier and school principals and Parents and Citizens presidents.

Engadine High School - expansion of hall facilities

e Engadine High School currently has a hall/gymnasium in building G which is approx.
790m2. This is above the department’s Educational Facilities Standards & Guidelines.
¢ There are currently no plans to upgrade the hall facilities at Engadine High School.



Cook School
- demand for places at the school has increased - demountable issue - standard for
future classrooms should be Modular Design Range

The Cook School is an SSP with 37 enrolments.

There are seven classrooms in total, comprising three permanent classrooms and four
demountable classrooms.

Current projected enrolments are not increasing and there are currently no planned
projects to upgrade the permanent facilities at the school.

Accommodation needs at SSPs differ from mainstream schools and the school may
require additional demountable facilities to meet the needs of its students.

Modular Design Range classrooms (MDRs) are a form of accommodation used across
many schools in NSW. These modular facilities are often preferred because they are
seen by schools as more permanent than demountable accommodation.





